TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON SEPTEMBER 20, 2016

HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, 
Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer, Nicki Toomes-USDA
Called to Order at 6:05 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

USDA Grants-Nicki Toomes  Mrs. Toomes stated that the Town had a grant in the amount of $175,000 for renovations of this building but because of the cost, council decided to not move forward.  Mrs. Toomes needs council to approve to change the loan amount to $48,500 on a note only loan.  She also needs a council to sign a letter to change the scope to purchase a police car and P25 radios.  The interest rate is going to go down for October.  It is expected to be 2.375 when this goes into effect.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to change the loan amount to $48,500 on a note only loan.  It was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.

Mrs. Toomes stated that the fire truck loan hasn’t been funded as of today.  She expects to hear from her corporate office by Monday.  Their fiscal year ends on September 30th and a loan/grant combination is the first ones to be considered. This loan/grant is for a 55/45 for 10 years with no penalty for early payoff.  
Meeting was adjourned at 6:18 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
